
Concluding the message from Franciscan Fr Richard Rohr about 
COVID-19.  

We have a chance to go deep, and to go broad. Globally, we’re in this 
together. Depth is being forced on us by great suffering, which as I 
like to say, always leads to great love.  

But for God to reach us, we have to allow suffering to wound us. 
Now is no time for an academic solidarity with the world. Real 
solidarity needs to be felt and suffered. That’s the real meaning of 
the word “suffer” – to allow someone else’s pain to influence us in a 
real way. We need to move beyond our own personal feelings and 
take in the whole. This, I must say, is one of the gifts of television: we 
can turn it on and see how people in countries other than our own 
are hurting. What is going to happen to those living in isolated places 
or for those who don’t have health care? Imagine the fragility of the 
most marginalized, of people in prisons, the homeless, or even the 
people performing necessary services, such as ambulance drivers, 
nurses, and doctors, risking their lives to keep society together? Our 
feelings of urgency and devastation are not exaggeration: they are 
responding to the real human situation. We’re not pushing the panic 
button; we are the panic button. And we have to allow these 
feelings, and invite God’s presence to hold and sustain us in a time of 
collective prayer and lament.  

I hope this experience will force our attention outwards to the 
suffering of the most vulnerable. Love always means going beyond 
yourself to otherness. It takes two. There has to be the lover and the 
beloved. We must be stretched to an encounter with otherness, and 
only then do we know it’s love. This is what we call the subject-
subject relationship. Love alone overcomes fear and is the true 
foundation that lasts (1 Corinthians 13:13).  

 


